October 24th, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 6:32 p.m. and immediately closed with no comments.

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Jeff Robbins made the motion to accept the minutes with a couple minor changes. Chad Cooley seconded the motion. The minutes were approved with a couple minor changes. The Treasurer's Report was read and Chad Cooley made the motion to accept it as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and the Treasurer's Report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Installed a 2 ft. by 40 ft. culvert pipe on Bonin Rd.

Cut, Loaded, and hauled ditch dift from New Road.

Start and Finished the Dull Rd. dirt and gravel road project.

Pushed 1B stone and cinders into the cinder shed.

Took the 14' Freightliner to Sherwood's for engine light, failing battery, and timing chain cover leaking.

Did a complete service on the Yale loader and changed articulating pin bearings on upper and lower.

Mike Nelson delivered 18 blocks

Took delivery of 3 loads of black cinders

All bills on hand were paid.

Public Officials Liability paperwork was filled out and to be mailed back to Erie Insurance.

The new Western Star truck was delivered throughout the month. Upon delivery, the truck needs a new fuse, a plow jack, a plow deflector and berm shoot installed, as well as a force hydraulic leak fixed.

The resubmitted bill from Vestal Asphalt was approved and paid after re-measuring the tar and chip.

The board briefly reviewed budget items for the 2019 budget.

Milt opened the one and only bid received from Bradco-Supply Co. on the 07' Freightliner. After little discussion, Jeff Robbins made the motion to reject the bid from Bradco Supply Co. for \$24,242.42. Chad Cooley seconded the motion and the motion passed. The board agreed to re-advertise for bids to be opened at the November 14th meeting.

Dull Rd., dirt and gravel rd. project is complete. Paperwork regarding this project will be submitted a.s.a.p. to get approved and reimbursed.

The roller and grinder proposal from Vestal Asphalt to be used for Gorham Rd. was approved and signed.

Jeff Robbins updated the board on needing power vents to help fix the condensation problem. This project is ongoing.

The Ridge Rd. gates are still pending at this time.

Meeting Adjourned, 7:33 p.m.

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer